DELEGATION OF THE SEJM AND THE SENATE
OF THE REPUBLIC OF POLAND
TO THE NATO PARLIAMENTARY ASSEMBLY

Warsaw, /// December 2013

Dear Mr President,

Thank you very much for your information regarding the postponed meeting of the Ukraine —
NATOQ Inter - parliamentary Council in Brussels. We fully support your, Mr President,
decision, especially regarding the necessity of ensuring an inclusive and qualitative dialogue

with the representatives of all political forces of Ukrainian delegation,

Understanding the situation and the current developments in Ukraine, we strongly condemn
the use of excessive force against peaceful demonstrators by the Ukrainian authorities. We
find this response doesn’t befit a democracy and can not be accepted. Therefore, to unable the
dialogue with all political forces in Ukraine, we for our part wish to propose taking into
consideration organization of the rescheduled UNIC meeting as soon as possible and
preferably in Kiev. Such meeting would engage both the opposition and the government in the
dialogue, allow constructive assessment of the current situation in Ukraine and would
illustrate the principle of transparency of the Assembly activities.

The situation in Ukraine is unquestionable a matter of great importance for our Assembly and
the whole transatlantic region. We believe that the forthcoming meeting would be the most
opportune moment for the debate on the NATO — Ukraine relations. We would appreciate

your consideration of our proposal for the UNIC meeting in Kiev as soon as possibie,

Please accept the assurance of our highest consideration

Yours sincerely
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Jan Dziedziczak Anna Fotyga
Mr Hugh Bayley

President of the
NATO Parliamentary Assembly



